
This email is going to all PFT Members                                                         February 18, 2022  
 
Dear PFT Members, 
Below is some important information from our February PFT Rep Council Meeting. Please see 
your Site Reps if you have questions. 
Have a wonderful break next week! 
In Unity, 
Kelly 
 
Top Three from PFT  
PFT Educational Leader Effectiveness (ELF) Survey 
·       Survey went out on Friday, Jan. 28; closed Friday, Feb 11 at 4:00 
·       Survey results were handed out to the Site Reps at the Representative Council Meeting. 
            --Five sites with less than 50% participation were not provided results. 
·       Results will be given to principals to review. Then a meeting date will be set up with the 
Site PFT Rep(s) to jointly look for patterns and trends in the results and brainstorm ways to 
share with the staff. 
·       Principal shares the patterns, trends, and “take-aways” from the results with their LSS 
Supervisor. 
  
SB114: New State Supplemental Paid Sick Leave (SPSL Extension)** 
**Please contact your site representative or PFT for details. 
·       The State has passed SB 114, a new Supplemental Paid Sick Leave (SPSL) law, aka “COVID” 
Leave 
            --PFT negotiated an extension for PUSD teachers when the State SPSL expired 
on        September 30, 2021 
·       SB 114 takes effect February 19, 2022 and is retroactive to January 1, 2022 and expires 
September 30, 2022. 
            --PFT extension expires June 30, 2022 
·       SB 114 has the same use guidance as the PFT negotiated extension except for the following: 
--SB 114 provides up to three days leave for vaccination appointments or side effects for self or 
family. If more than three days are needed, a doctor’s note may be required. 
·       PFT is currently working with the District to interpret the intersection between our MOU and 
SB 114. 
·       SB 114 leave days are not in addition to the MOU. They run concurrently. 
  
Continuation of Masking in Schools and Exclusion for Non-Compliance 
·      PFT is aware of “Mask Protests” happening at some sites. 
·   PFT is working with the District to ensure teachers have the support they need to ensure safety 
for themselves and their students. 
·       If you are not receiving support, please contact PFT. 
 
--  
 



 
Kelly Logan 
PFT President 
13475 Danielson Street, Suite 190 
Poway, CA 92064 
(858) 674-2800 


